UCC LGBT Staff Network AGM 2010

Room 303 in O’Rahilly Building at 13.00hrs on wednesday 9th June 2010

Attendance: 6 staff members

Minutes

Welcome from Chair Donald O’Driscoll

Our speaker Derek McDonnell was introduced and he spoke for about 25 minutes on his role as Programme Manager of LGBT Diversity. Derek has been in post for the past four months. 
LGBT Diversity is funded by Atlantic Philanthropies in conjunction with GLEN and has a JWG (Joint Working Group) whose role is to oversee the implementation of the LGBT Diversity Programme. The JWG currently  comprises 9 organisations (BeLonG To Youth Services, Cork Gay Men’s Community Development Project, Dundalk Outcomers, Gay and Lesbian Equality Network, L.inC (Lesbians in Cork), Outhouse, Outwest, Rainbow Support Services Limerick and TENI).  The staff of the programme includes an Independent Chair (Patricia Prenderville), a Programme Manager (Derek), three Development Workers and an Administrator (part-time). Suggestions in relation to how the UCC LGBT staff network could get involved are as follows:

· help out with funding

· contribute to parenthood research

· reach out to families and friends of LGBT people

· contribute to the LGBT Diversity webpage

· contribute to the LGBT Diversity page on GCN magazine
AGM

1. Minutes of meeting 29th March 

Minutes were reviewed and passed. 

2. Matters arising.

Gay Pride: LGBT Staff marched behind the UCC LGBT Staff Network Banner in Cork’s Gay Pride Parade on Saturday the 5th June.  The weather was great and it was a very enjoyable day.  

3. Co-chairs report 

Donald and Helen presented a co-chairs report summarizing the LGBT related activities that members have been involved with in the past year. For such a small group this is a very ‘healthy’ list and well done to all concerned. Additionally a number of organisational achievements for the network were listed. (Please see report on attachment 1).
4. Liaison Officer’s report.

Eibhear presented a report on the work of the LGBT Staff Liaison Officer (Please see the attachment 2).

5. Co-chairs, Hon. Sec., Treasurer & Committee – nominations for 2009/10 etc.

It was suggested by members from the floor, that in view of the small attendance at the meeting that this item be deferred to September. The co-chairs and secretary were asked if they would be willing to stay in post until then. This matter was agreed. It was also suggested to invite nominations for these positions as well as a treasurer (now that we have a bank account) in time for the September meeting.
6. Organisational Issues: Time and Venue of Meetings for 2010/11.

Deferred to September meeting.

7. Activities/events for next year 
It was agreed to have more social events for next year, especially coffee mornings as the last one in Hayfield manor was so successful (over 16 attended). It is planned to have another in July. 

8. Any Other Business

Maurice suggested the development of a Pride committee so that we could have greater involvement in Pride 2011 and possibly organise some fringe events on campus. Maurice also suggested a ‘Coming Out Day’ and a weekly blog on the website in an effort to keep it more current. Pride photographs from this year will be placed on the website. All these items are for further discussion.
The meeting was closed.

Attachment 1. Co-Chairs Report (Summary of 2009/2010 activities UCC LGBT Network)
There has been a good mix of meetings and social activities (Christmas Drinks, 2 film showings, coffee morning in Hayfield etc) over the past year. We would like to acknowledge LGBT staff network members who have been active in promoting LGBT issues as follows:

Member activities which promoted LGBT issues and the network

· Joan McCarthy– Launch of ‘Singing Out’ in the Crawford and DVD showing for the network. Guest editorial in Nursing Ethics re LGBT related research

· Eibhear Walshe launched his book ‘Cissie’s Abattoir’ at the Triskel

· Cathal Kerrigan was keynote speaker at the LGBT Soc 21st anniversary celebrations in recognition of his founding role. He has also been active in collating LGBT research.

· Maurice Ryder took the lead in the Rev. Farris letter and the submission to the Oireachtas Committee on Civil Partnership. He is also involved in fundraising for Marriage Equality by competing in 5 triathlons – there is still time to sponsor him in these, by visiting the marriage equality website. Most recently Maurice contacted the Minister for Foreign Affairs Michael Martin regarding the ‘Malawi case’.
· James Knowles delivered an inaugural lecture ‘Towards a queer history of the book’ on the 24th March.

· Donald O’Driscoll took the lead on a response letter to The Irish Times which unfortunately was not published.

· Juniper Hill was involved in research on music education in Finland and endeavouring to find some theoretical insights on shame and nonconformity from queer theory and LGBT experiences.  Building on a paper  entitled "Mistakes and Risks, Shame and Courage: A Comparison of Pedagogies and Learning Environments in Finland" presented at the British Forum for Ethnomusicology Annual Conference, Oxford University, in April 2010 Juniper hopes to use a little more queer theory in  discussions of shame, conformity, courage, and creativity in the book that she’s writing on musical creativity,
· Karl Kitching was co-author in the research report: Mayock, P., Bryan, A. Carr, N. and Kitching, K. (2009) Supporting LGBT Lives: A Study of Mental Health and Well-Being, Dublin: Gay and Lesbian Equality Network and BeLonG To.

· Damian Jones continues to work on marriage equality issues including an initiative entitled ‘being out to your TD’ 

· Helen Mulcahy was featured on article about being ‘gay people at work’ in the Irish Examiner

Well done to all concerned.

Organisational achievements of the LGBT Staff Network in the past year

· UCC was shortlisted for LGBT employer of the year at the GALA awards (Cathal attended)

· Network bank account opened

· Network Letterhead developed by Maurice and used to congratulate the new LGBT group in Queens University

· Application was made for funding made to UCC Staff Sports and Social club – awaiting response 

· The Pushing Boundaries report was published and is available. It was not formally launched as funding for the launch was withdrawn by Equality Authority.

Donald O’Driscoll and Helen Mulcahy (Co-Chairs).  

9th June 2010
Attachment 2.  Report of UCC LGBT  Staff Liaison Officer 2009 - 2010

On 10th October 2009, I attended a seminar called ‘Anseo’ in Dublin organized by the Irish Nation Teachers Organization LGB teachers group on the campaign to repeal the Section 37 (i) of the Employment Equality Act, 1998, 2004. The seminar took place in the College of Physicians and was addressed by speakers Colm Toibin, Sheila Crowley, Cathal O’Riada and David Norris.

On 14th November 2009, I gave a paper at the conference on queer drama , ’Here’s to You, Mrs. Robinson’, organized by the QUB staff LGBT group.

On 14th January 2010, the inaugural meeting of the UCD Staff LGBT network took place in Dublin and I was asked to attend and to address the meeting, outlining the ways in which our group meets and organizes our activities. UCD is now the third group in a university and they will host a meeting between UCC, QUB and UCD on Saturday October 16th (Oscar Wilde’s birthday) in Dublin.

In July 2011, the School of English will co-host  (with St Mary’s University, Nova Scotia) a conference called ‘Queering Ireland‘. In addition, I have been attending meetings of UCC’s Equality board meetings and seminars

Eibhear Walshe

UCC LGBT Staff Liaison Officer

May 2010

PAGE  
2

